
AMA Charter Club #152 Celebrating 60 years 

www.val leyflyers .com 

Upcoming Events 

 May 1st— Pizza fun fly and 

Hobby People Engine Clinic 

 May 22nd—23rd — LA 

Jets Spring 2010 

 

We need volunteers for each of 

these events! Remember, your 

participation brings with it 

credit toward the year end raf-

fle! 

Clifford Sonnentag 

Member 

Sepulveda Basin Reassessment 

Meeting 

 

A lot of golfers and our own fly-

ers came to the meeting and 

swamped the area to standing 

room only, bravo.  After everyone 

left, the wildlife groups kicked up 

in action and started making a 

ruckus asking for the things they 

wanted.  Basically these wildlife 

organizations that were there want 

to expand certain wildlife areas 

and make them only accessible by 

foot.  I just for the life of me can‟t 

figure out why they live in Los 

Angeles if they love the wilder-

ness so much.  I always think.. 

this country has plenty of places 

to go see the land.  I suppose they 

would be without a close enough 

KFC if they did that though. 

 

The Corps of Engineers 

 

The Corps is not on anyone‟s side 

from what I could tell.  The meet-

ing speaker might have been a 

little sympathetic with the wildlife 

side of things, but she held back a 

tiny bit for the sake of not causing 

a free for all.   One of the key 

factors you must know about the 

Corps of Engineers, they have a 

colorful group of people working 

for them with many different 

interests.  So I am pretty safe in 

saying the Corps of Engineers 

doing a “secret takeover” is pretty 

much out of the question, plus the 

General has to sign off on the 

project.  I mean he‟s a General 

right, he went through basic train-

ing at some point and has proba-

bly been shot at.  So a choice 

between an uzzie and a carebear.. 

well you get the picture. 

So that Leaves the Wildlife 

Groups 

 

The wildlife groups are not going 

to quit, and one of the very direct 

questions they asked is that since 

the Federal Land is leased to the 

State and Local Agencies, can 

they look for ways to convict, 

maintain, and control the leased 

land through municipal and state 

law.  That answer is yes.   So my 

suggestion is to watch closely 

what these wildlife groups are 

doing and find out what their 

agendas are, and then continue to 

stay informed of what they are 

doing.  The Apollo field is a his-

torical and old recreation area that 

has been a part of the basin for 

over half a century.  Probably 

more close to the age of your 

father if you are over 30. 

The new Written Plan Com-

pared to The Last Plan 

I think it would be wise for the 

board to take a look at the last 

1981 Master Plan and compare it 

to this new Master Plan pro-

posed.  My findings in the 1981 

Master plan state the Model 

Flying Field defined as having 

31 acres and 

1. Open graded area for radio-

controlled and tethered model 

airplanes. 

2. Developed by City of Los 

Angeles R & P Department 

Restroom developed jointly by 

City of LA and US Army Corps 

of Engineers under code 710 

program. 

I do not know what the new plan 

states about the field, but the 

board should be sure there is 

written words about the field 

being at least 31 acres in the 

new Master Plan. Designated 

Light Recreation area. 

The new Master Plan seems to 

create new zoning that was not 

there before specifically affect-

ing the Flying field.  

In the new master plan a 10 year 

flood line, 50 year flood line and 

100 year flood line was 

drawn.  These lines should be 

thought of as a percent of total 

times the water reaches this level 

rather than a year span. It looks to 

me like the Field lands within the 

10 year flood line.  This means 

that no structures or floatable 

objects can be on the premises as 

well as anything else written in 

the Master Plan. 

The new Master Plan will ad-

dress more clearly how permits 

are obtained regarding events 
and location rental, with empha-

sis upon film shooting.  This 

affects the field in two ways.  The 

first, it may be harder for the 

Valley Flyers to obtain permits 

for events that coincide with our 

budget.  This means no free lunch, 

dinner or even nasty McDonald‟s 

Breakfast.  The second is movie 

permits or “fees for field closure 

security and cooperation” more 

accurately.  The latter is what 

made us the most money so we 

could improve the field and facili-

ties. 

As I saw on the map a new gen-

eral wildlife management area 

will blanket the Apollo 11 

field.  (I might be wrong on this 

one)  From what I could read, the 

1981 Master plan did not do this, 

so this is a new designation to the 

field beyond our runway.  This 

does not necessarily affect us, and 

could actually help us.  This des-

ignation makes it non-usable 

space by recreation developers 

ensuring we have safe flying 

space.  The bad is that where a 

crash may occur is also in this 

wildlife general management area 

so we need to act like wildlife 

while flying. 

Those are the key points from the 

meeting. 

Fly Safe, Have Fun, Kiss a hot 

Chick. 

April 2010 

Jerry Keimach 

Program Director  
 

This month at the April  27th 

meeting we will be showing 

the footage from the SAE 

event. 



ON THE SAFE SIDE 

In the Blink of an Eye 

(Taken from the AMA Insider) 

By Don Nix, Insider Safety Column 

Editor 

“There's a reason I'm alive for a 

blink of an eye.” 

          —In the Blink of an Eye by 

Mercyme 

 

More often than not, that’s 

about all the time it takes for most 

accidents to happen. I can think of 

one personal incident where the 

quick blink of my eyes saved me 

from more serious problems. 

A couple of decades or so 

ago while living in South-

ern California, my wife and 

I decided to spend a long 

weekend at a cabin we 

rented occasionally in a 

small village up near Big 

Bear in the San Bernardino 

mountains. 

Being born lazy 

and losing ground ever 

since, I’m usually quite 

content to do as little as 

possible; especially if it re-

quires exerting any physi-

cal effort. This time, 

though, I had an idea about how to 

both relax and do something pro-

ductive at the same time. I’d just 

acquired a new RC kit I was anx-

ious to get started, and since it was 

of the type that goes together rather 

quickly with a minimum of tools or 

accoutrements, I took it along to 

build. 

Fortunately, the cabin was 

equipped with a rather large, long 

table perfect for laying out plans 

and materials. While my wife lin-

gered over coffee the first morning, 

I got everything ready to go; 

punched out all the die-cut parts 

(pre-laser), identified everything, 

made sure nothing was missing 

(even read the instructions!), and 

reached for the thin CA. 

I had been especially care-

ful to bring along a brand new, un-

opened bottle of the stuff so I would-

n’t be stuck without enough to fin-

ish or have old material. 

(Remember that word “stuck.”) The 

container was one where you snap 

off the top to open, and then reverse 

it to become the cap to seal it back. 

Looking at it carefully to be 

sure I snapped it cleanly, I did so 

and instantly got a face shower of 

CA. 

That’s where the blink of 

my eyes saved me. Amazing how 

fast our body can spontaneously 

and involuntarily react when at-

tacked. Not a drop got into my eyes, 

although one lid was partially glued 

shut.  That stuff does set instantly 

under the right conditions! 

Surprisingly, I immediately 

knew what had happened. The ma-

terial was packaged at near sea 

level, and I was up about 7,500 feet 

in the mountains. You can figure 

out the rest. The higher pressure 

inherent in the package at the lower 

altitude combined with the consid-

erably reduced pressure at a much 

higher altitude outside effectively 

converted it to aerosol form for a 

split second. 

This would compare to sud-

den depressurization in an airliner 

at altitude, and works exactly the 

same way. Everything inside re-

sponds to an urgent need to go out 

until the pressure is equalized. 

(Brief digression:  Don’t you 

die laughing at those disaster mov-

ies that show an airliner decom-

pressing with everything and every-

one being sucked outside for several 

minutes? No way, no how.) 

I got the model ready to 

cover by the end of the long week-

end, but spent a good deal of time 

peeling CA from various locations 

on my face and neck. Incidentally, 

just plain soap and water will 

loosen the stuff in most cases so it 

can be more easily peeled. There are 

commercial debonders available, of 

course, but I don’t think I’d use 

them on my face or near my eyes. 

Later, in telling the above 

story to a friend in the CA business, 

he told me about an experience his 

company had when installing 

a new CA filling machine. 

They got everything—

electrical, pipes, hoses, etc.—

all hooked up and flipped the 

switch to give it a trial run. 

When they did, a hose con-

nection failed and all in the 

area were pretty well show-

ered with CA … the thin type 

that sets instantly. 

Point: Most accidents do 

happen in the blink of an 

eye, and sometimes it’s diffi-

cult to anticipate them. For-

tunately, most are prevent-

able with a little caution, good sense 

and forethought, and we’ll deal with 

some of those in future columns. 

In the meantime, if you’ve had an 

experience you’d like to pass on for 

the benefit of others, I’d be happy to 

hear from you: FLYER-

DON@aol.com. 

Happy modeling and flying 

… safely.  
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Sepulveda Basin Master Plan  

Michael Lipsey 

Newsletter Editor 

This week was a very interesting week; 

like many of you I found out about a 

Army Corps of Engineer‟s meeting to 

discuss and update to the Master Plan for 

the Sepulveda Basin. This is where the 

Apollo XI field lives as you know. The 

meeting was for Saturday April 24th at 

10:30 am at the Sepulveda Gardens. 

There was talk about some environmen-

talists who wanted to do their best to have 

as much of the basin as possible returned 

to nature. I believe this includes the 

Apollo XI field as well. We were tipped 

off to this meeting by someone in the 

Parks department rather than where we 

would have liked to have seen notifica-

tion—from the Army Corps of Engineers 

directly via some signage at the field. My 

understanding is that the meeting was 

published on their website  - links for this 

info will be on at the end of this article. 

Also for reference the  Land Use Classifi-

cation Document is included in the news-

letter, you will want to print it in color if 

you print it. If you take a look at that 

document you will see that the Apollo 

field is classified as „Low Density—

Recreation‟ and that the area surrounding 

it is classified as „MRM Wildlife Man-

agement and Operations‟. This means 

that the area is protected but not as 

„protected‟ as „Environmentally Sensi-

tive‟ areas are protected. The environ-

mentalists want more of the basin as a 

whole to be classified as 

„Environmentally Sensitive‟. The Army 

Corps of Engineers have contracted with 

Tetra Tech to assist them with updating 

the Basin‟s Master Plan document. Ac-

cording to both the staff from Tetra Tech 

and the Army Corps of Engineers the 

plans show no change to the land use 

classification for either the golf course or 

the Apollo XI flying field. This is good 

news but we cannot just take that for the 

good news it seems to be. Meanwhile, 

back at the meeting—it was standing 

room only and I think that caught a few 

of the organizers and community folks by 

surprise. The golfers were out in full 

force to protect their interests and I am 

very proud to say that the Valley Flyers, 

Circle Burners and our Brothers who 

while part of our club now I will identify 

as „Giant Scale Club members‟ also came 

out in full force. I believe there were 

some folks from the surrounding organi-

zations as well and we also had support 

from the AMA in the form of Bill 

Malvey. So along with the major-

ity of the Valley Flyers board—we 

had a very strong showing of club 

members and users. 

The crux of the issue the golfers 

and fliers were concerned with 

was the plans for the land use 

classification of our respective ar-

eas. While the ACE did reassure 

us that the plans now are not in-

tending to change the current 

classifications the process is not 

complete and will probably take 

another year to do so. 

I was sure to communicate with 

the president of the golfer’s asso-

ciation and one of the community 

organizers there. The idea that 

they seemed interested in was to 

bring our groups together to take 

care of our interests. I think this 

is a great idea but only the begin-

ning of the diligence we must busy 

ourselves with to protect our fly-

ing field. 

Please take a look at Cliff’s notes 

regarding the meeting as well—

they are on page one of this news-

letter. 

Contacts for Tetra Tech and the 

Army Corps of Engineers are: 

Kathleen.bullard@tetratech.com 

She was running the meeting on 

Saturday, and: 

Pri-

yanka.wadhawan@usace.army.mil 

She was assisting. 

The link to the ACE site is: 

Army Corps of Engineers 

Sepulveda Basin Wildlife site 

(this has easy links to previous 

master plan updates) 

Based on this meeting I believe the ACE 

is going to be a good resource for us to 

maintain contact with. The land use clas-

sification of „low density recreation‟ 

means no soccer fields or baseball fields 

but it does not mean there are no other 

threats. 

Speaking to Bill Malvey from the AMA  

and Jeff, your friendly neighborhood jet 

director after the meeting, they both ex-

pressed that a major concern we have 

today is with the FAA‟s rule making 

process regarding SUAVs and model 

aircraft. I honestly do not even know 

where to begin in an article about this so I 

will ask Jeff to put something together for 

next month‟s newsletter and maybe he 

can talk about it at the meeting as well. In 

the mean time you can contact your local, 

state and federal representation with your 

concerns over the FAA‟s plans (if that is 

what you want to call them since we 

really do not know what they are plan-

ning) to regulate model aircraft. 

The City of Los Angeles 

California State Assembly (click on find 

my district) 

California State Senate 

Barbara Boxer 

Dianne Feinstein 

FAA Administrator Randy Babbit 

Remember, if you decide to contact any 

of these folks—a measure of calm and 

professionalism will go much further than 

spite and anger. Tell them your history in 

model aviation and how much damage 

would be done to your freedom if their 

plans to regulate model aircraft restrict us 

too much. 

See you at the field, 

Mike Lipsey 

http://www.spl.usace.army.mil/cms/index.php?option=com_content&task=view&id=172&Itemid=71
http://sepulvedabasinwildlife.org/
http://www.lacity.org/index.htm
http://www.assembly.ca.gov/defaulttext.asp
http://www.sen.ca.gov/
http://boxer.senate.gov/
http://feinstein.senate.gov/public/
http://www.faa.gov/about/key_officials/babbitt/
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The Latest News and Stuff 

Michael Lipsey 

Newsletter Editor 

Yes, it‟s me again—I‟m giving you two 

articles because there were two topics 

that needed to be addressed. Beyond the 

whole „basin in jeopardy‟ bit we also 

have plans for the June meeting to hold a 

micro helicopter Olympics. 

Here are my basic ideas for the event, 

please feel free to send me your thoughts 

on what we might include. 

I am hoping we can include three differ-

ent types of helicopters in the fun with 

two different types of events. First and 

foremost we will have the pylon race. 

This will be open to two classes of heli-

copters: 2.4Ghz/72Mhz based Micro Co-

axial helicopters like the eFlite Blade 

MCX, MCX Tandem and the Heli-max 

Novus. As well as micro fixed pitch heli-

copters. These will be two different 

classes of racers since the fixed pitch 

birds are likely faster than the coax. This 

listing does not limit the participants it 

just helps to define them—we are stick-

ing to the micro fliers which would not 

mean things like the heli-max Axe EZ or 

the larger Blade CX from eFlite. The 

other event will be an obstacle course. 

Since this event will not require multiple 

competitors at once we can include the 

infrared micro helicopters like the Syma 

S107 along with any other micro helicop-

ter, fixed pitch, collective pitch or coax. 

 

The rules are simple—the bird with the 

best time wins in the pylon races. In the 

obstacle course the bird with the most 

successful obstacles beaten wins. If there 

is a tie in this case—we can either do a 

fly off or determine the winner by the 

best time. 

 

So bring your bird—there will be prizes 

for the top places. I‟m going to try to talk 

the board into prizes for participation and 

into some pizza as well. 

 

We need judges and timers. We need 

someone who can make 2 PVC pylons 

appropriate for the races.  

 

We also need volunteers to come up with 

some interesting obstacles for the event. 

So get with me at the meeting and lets 

talk about it. 

 

Finally—WE NEED PILOTS! I hope 

you‟ll bring your micro helicopter and 

help to make this event something we can 

do again in the future. I plan on making 

my helicopters available to as many folks 

who want to try it as possible at the meet-

ing this Tuesday so when you see me  

buzzing around during the break—ask for 

the controller and give it a shot. 

 

 

 

You know you want to! 

 

See you at the meeting. 

 

-Mike Lipsey 



who cannot fly.  Chuck suggests that the Club 

be at least given a grace period until the situa-

tion is resolved.  The parks cannot reproduce 

any of the records from the past.  The current 

Superintendant is an acting Superintendant, 

and is unaware of the agreements we have had 

in the past. 

Dave Sweany 

The containers were broken into after the SAE 

events.  Dave and Willy filed a police report.  

Dave contacted AMA and we may be able to 

recover about $1000.  Dave and Willy in-

stalled new locks and reinforced the locks to 

help prevent further break-ins. 

Richard suggested that we install some type of 

an alarm.  Work continues on the helicopter 

and electric areas. 

 

Bob Smith 

Current balance before this evening $7,662 

and $2220 in Paypal 

Outstanding items of $1,718 plus a number of 

new charges were submitted this evening. 

 

Jerry Keimach 

 

Jerry has nothing scheduled for the meeting 

this month.   Jerry suggests showing the video 

from the SAE. 

 

There was a weak showing at the last show 

and tell.  Chuck suggests that we come up 

with some type of incentive for bringing in an 

item for show and tell. Ricc suggests a free 

drink and Doughnut.  A motion was made that 

we offer an incentive each month to all that 

bring in a show and tell item.  The incentive 

can change month to month. 

This month will be a free raffle ticket. 

 

June we will have an RC indoor airplane and 

RC micro heli event.  Mike Lipsey will be 

coming up with rules. 

 

Tony di Leo 

Tony currently has about 8 students in the 

instruction program.  Having the extra charger 

really helps out.  Only one of the gas planes 

with the Magnum is not working.  The Tele-

master is not currently running either.  We 

need to check all the engines that are not run-

ning.  We also need a receiver and air pack for 

a new trainer.  One wing needs to be re-glued.  

Steve Garisson donated a trainer and Steve 

Schnider is assembling it.  We need a motor 

for the trainer.  Ben has an engine that can be 

used. 

 

Chuck Thompson 

We haven‟t done a member of the month.  

With all the work lately, we have lots of possi-

bilities.  Jason will put together a list of those 

that have been active with the projects.  Chuck 

handed out new badges recently to the Board 

members. 

At some point in the future, we would like to 

have a memorial for Pat Zilliak. 

The scale event only had 12 planes and the 

field was opened to the public by 3:00. It 

seems that the field should not be opened so 

quickly and there was a lack of advertising. 

 

Willy 

The work with the lifts is planned for tomor-

row.  It may be necessary to keep the lifts for a 

second day.  Mike Stoner is donating some 

primer for the shade structure. 

 

Ben Elkouby 

The helicopter area is pretty much done and is 

being used.  Ben signed up 10 new members. 

 

Ricc Bieber 

The concession stand will have a full menu for 

the races this weekend.  The concession stand 

made $260 at the scale event. 

 

Mario Sweet 

Mario is irritated about the field is supposed to 

be closed for events and park fliers and heli-

copters are still flying.  We need consistency 

when events.  The security issues must be 

handled with the CD.  Any decission about the 

use of the helicopter and park flyer areas have 

to be coordinated with the CD.  When we have 

a permit for the field, we are responsible for 

any incidents. 

 

Gary Stevens 

Current membership is 225. 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

Secretary’s Report Part I 

Scott Ramos, Secretary 

Attended: Jason Pakfar, Chuck Thompson, 

Bob Smith, Scott Ramos, Gary Stevens, Mario 

Sweet, Tony di Leo, Benny Elkouby, Ricc 

Bieber, Bert Magbanua, Dave Sweany 

 

AWOL: Sam Gengo, Jeff Tolomeo, Adam 

Gelbart, Mike Caminiti, Dave Hendrex Mi-

chael Lipsey, Jerry Keimach 

President 

 Jason Pakfar 

The helicopter pit area is complete.  The origi-

nal tables from Costco we planned on using 

were no longer available.  The Foundation 

purchased 11 tables from Sam‟s club. 

The bulk of the construction for the park flyer 

shade was completed on Saturday.  There 

were some measurements that needed to be 

changed when we switched from metal to 

plywood for the roof.  As a result, some 

changes still need to be made to the structure.  

We will need a pair of scissor lifts to lift the 

structure and cut some of the length off the 

legs.  This will happen tomorrow.  Once all 

the current bills are totaled for projects, it will 

be about $6000.  This will leave $6000 in the 

bank.  We also have not started our income 

season. 

During the permit process for the SAE event, 

the new parks personnel, Louis Lomis was 

planning on charging for permits.  Jason has 

been trying to get an appointment with the 

Parks Superintendant since then.  Jason has 

tried to meet with him at least a dozen times. 

Jason finally got an appointment tomorrow at 

2pm.  The problem is that we still don‟t have a 

permit for the races this weekend.  We are still 

hopeful that we will be able to continue as we 

have historically.  This is a very serious issue.  

This can have a major impact on the function-

ing of the Club.  Without a permit, we cannot 

control the airfield and cannot control who and 
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Secretary's Report Part II 

Scott Ramos, Secretary 

General Meeting Minutes, March 23, 

2010 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:30 

 

Motion to accept the minutes seconded 

and passed. 

 

New members 

Dan Fester 

 

Pat Ziliak passed away.  Pat used to 

assist Ricc with the concession stand. 

Pat had open heart surgery last month. 

We learned that he died from compli-

cations from the surgery.  He was al-

ways a constant volunteer to the club 

and will be greatly missed. 

 

 

Old Business 

No old business. 

 

New Business 

Earlier this month we ran into a situa-

tion with the Parks & Recs.  The City 

informed us that they will be charging 

us for permits.  Research has uncov-

ered that the runway was built by the 

club in 1973.  In the mid 80s the run-

way was repaved by the club at a cost 

of over $60,000.  Parks & Recs. 

matched those funds.  Parks & Recs 

does not have a budget to cover the 

field beyond servicing the bathrooms 

and grass cutting.  The rest of the field 

maintenance and improvements have 

been financed by the various clubs.  

Now, all the senior employees at Parks 

& Recs. are gone.  The most senior 

person now in position has been on the 

job for 8 months.  They have no re-

cords of the dealings with the club.  

We have developed the park and as a 

result we were not charged for permits.  

Now, the new staff want to charge us 

permits for all events. 

Over the past few years we have been 

working on a park flyer area which 

was promised by the City 10 years ago.  

The concrete work has been done as a 

donation and through the volunteer 

work by the club.  Jason will be meet-

ing with Parks to resolve the issues.  

Regardless of the outcome, all sched-

uled events will be held as published. 

The parks don‟t even know at this time 

what the charge for permits.  It doesn‟t 

make sense that we should pay for 

permits when all the improvements are 

done by the club. 

We have not been able to find an ar-

chive of meeting minutes from the club 

to show the formal agreement between 

the club and the parks. 

 

Last week Jason found out who is the 

decision maker and got approval for 

the helicopter concrete area. The pour 

should be done within a couple of 

weeks.  A new container has been in-

stalled at the helicopter area with 4 

solar panels purchased for installation.  

We will be installing additional panels 

for the main field/park flyer area.  The 

shade structure will be started soon 

too. 

Dave called Jason to find out that we 

had a break-in in one of the containers.  

We lost about $7,000 in retail value of 

various hardware.  We are in a position 

that we should be able to replace the 

lost items without a major impact to 

the field or current club projects and 

operation. 

After the completion of these projects, 

all the major projects started under the 

current administration will have been 

completed. 

 

Sam Gengo 

The SAE event was a wonderful suc-

cess.  Thanks to all those that helped 

out at the event over March 7, 8, and 9.  

There were 40 teams.  There was one 

team from India with 5 members but 4 

have visa problems.  Only one member 

was able to make it in late.  A number 

of the volunteers helped him out.  The 

other team from India took him in at 

their hotel.  He sent us an email to 

thank the club for a level of hospitality 

and assistance that surprised him and 

changed is view of America. 

To all those that came to help him and 

the whole event, Thank you. We were 

out there on Saturday with the rain 

coming down.  We had the radios cov-

ered and put up tents and shelters. The 

rain started and the event with 400 

participants continued with only one 

short delay.  Thank you to everyone 

for their help.  Sam turned in a $2,000 

check from the event.  Another event 

was to take place that weekend, Chal-

lenge Air.  The event was postponed 

until May 8th.  They would like to have 

a couple of people from the club with 

some static displays.  If you are inter-

ested, please contact Sam. 

Jay Replogle let Sam know that Randy 

Mytar brought two SAE teams into his 

home and hosted a dinner and had a 

wonderful evening. 

 

Dan Thorrison & Travis Flynn, Pylon 

Racing 

Dan and Travis thank the club for all 

the help.  There were some changes to 

the schedule to avoid holiday Conflict.  

The Basin is the premier site in the 

Nation for Pylon racing.  On April 9, 
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10 and 11 will be the George Finch 

Memorial race and will probably the 

fastest races in the Nation.  The new 

Arizona light system is great, and Dan 

asks if we would consider copying 

their system.  A version of the system 

will be brought to the race for evalua-

tion. The races will need volunteers; 

we‟ll need help on all three days.  Reg-

istration is open now.  This year will 

be a very nice workers raffle. The 

races are a great way to rack up entries 

to the workers raffle. 

 

The District X VP who won with 53 

votes passed away at the start of his 

term.  The Assistant VP Michael 

Brown was appointed as VP until a 

special election was held.  Sam Gengo 

and Jerry Keimach had been in contact 

with him for him to speak this evening. 

Unfortunately, he did not show.  He 

spoke with a couple of members at the 

field but never contacted Sam or Jerry 

to formally cancel the engagement he 

has initiated. 

 

We were talking about getting the field 

in Glendale.  The field was taken from 

the previous club.  The field is under 

the control of Glendale Parks & Recs.  

Jason is in contact with them for the 

Valley Flyers to take control and re-

open the field.  It would probably be 

used for park flyers and small electrics.  

Jason is hoping to meet with Officials 

in the next 3 weeks.  This field would 

be strictly a club field, not open to the 

general public.  If we get it, there will 

a number of projects that will require 

major fund raising.  It will not cost us 

anything for the field itself, but we 

would have to cover all maintenance 

and improvements.  There is still no 

administration plans if we get the field. 

We will need to make a commitment 

to run some type of Youth Programs. 

There are some people who have been 

coming out to the field with RC cars.  

For now, contacting the police to have 

them informally patrol the area would 

be the best option.  The original prob-

lem was with frequency control.  Mike 

thinks that maybe we could incorpo-

rate RC cars to our park.  Jason sug-

gests that with space constraints, dust 

and other concerns that it may not be 

the best fit with our operations. 

 

In June we will be having a competi-

tion for micro helicopters and indoor 

RC micro planes.  There will be prizes 

for the winners. 

 

Show and Tell 

 

Paul Parker read about using a $20 fire 

safe from Lowes for a charging bunker 

for Lipo batteries, and built one and 

brought it in.  He also brought in his 

foam Micro Su47. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 

 

 



Deposits made April 12th;  

  

$875.00 4/10 Q500 race  

$725.00 4/11 Q500 race  

$500.00 memberships (March-April)  

$210.00 DVD sales from SAE  

  

$1000.00 PAYPAL transfer  

  

Total deposits=$2310.00 (not including transfer)  

  

April 12th Citi checking balance=$9,035.68  

  PAYPAL balance                        =$1,244.32  

  

  TOTAL                                         =$10,279.00  

Bob Smith, Treasurer  - Treasury Report 
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